
Newsletter 9th December 2020 

     

 
  
 

 

 

Club Captain Report 
 

Last week was the ShootOut and what a day had by all ……. Congratulations to all and a big thanks for 

staying around and walking the champs to the last.  Just for those who didn’t take part, a comment was made by 

Ash Clarkson and it was… This is fantastic Competition  as he got to talk to other members he didn’t really 

know.  He ALSO Stated that his MUCH older brother Paul didn’t make the cut in the other division, so he won 

twice……sorry Ash …but you looked so happy when you made that comment.  Paul had made the comment as 

well, but it wasn’t as friendly. Something like if that little *&%$#^#@! Wins he can walk home ….so I guess 

all is well then……….. 

So as for the Winners on the day Division One was the willy old fox Ian Titter over Kerry Edgecombe and 

third was… and yes, he was Crowing about it …Richard Crowe. 

Division 2 The old box of chocolates came through with Martin Forest Gump beating out to the Big RATZ 

Brian Rattenberry and I heard they both tried to let each other win as well. Third place Ash ( I beat my 

brother) Clarkson. 

CHRISTMAS Hamper is on the 20th . DECEMBER  PLEASE PUT YOUR NAMES BACK UP AS WE 

WILL NEED TO FILL IT UP AGAIN CHEERS.  

PENNANTS TEAMS: Two handicap teams have been entered this year. Match committee will get together and 

select the teams and their captains. We had 16 names up so this gives us two squads with two reserves each. 

Twilight: This year going well, and we do need some help coming up so let’s give the team who are doing all 

the work a break and help out. January and February, we need some help and cover for about a month or so. 

Remember that all the money we make by selling raffles and running twilight helps us maintain what we 

have. If you can help, please get in touch thanks. 

THIS WEEKEND - We Have the Purdie Summer Cup starts with a qualifying round so top sixteen play 

bottom sixteen as we go along. Then it is a break for a few weeks with the 19th just a self-haggle (make up your 

four’s) and have a wee bet between yourselves - then Xmas. So, this maybe the last newsletter I Have to send 

out and I wish all the very best 

over Xmas and hope all goes 

well.  Hope to see you all next year 

and please take it careful over the 

xmas break and thanks for all the 

thank yours I have received over 

the last few weeks. I hope you 

have enjoyed my newsletters as 

they have been written with a bit of 

fun added so cheers to all. 

 Thanks, Your club Captain Lofty. 

 



NEWSLETTER – 9th December 2020 2 

Twilight.  This Thursday 10th  

Twilight every Thursday from 4 to 6pm. $10.00 

includes a raffle and chase the ace. 

The clubs caterer Jan is doing meals at $10.00. These 

are great value and well worth supporting. 

A great way to bring new golfers to enjoy our great 

course at Manukorihi. 

WINNERS 3rd December 

Men’s Winners 

1. Anary Rakern  22 

2. Luke Stancliffe  20 

3. Jim Newlove  19 

4. Robert Koot  19 

5. Ivor Sarten  19 

6. Richard Crow  19 

7. Robin Broadmore  18 

8. Jody Bound  18 

9. Nathan Loppy  18 

10. Albert Hodgkins 19 

11. Kerry   17 

12. Brook Keisen  17 

Ladies Winners 

1. Nicole Mancer  17 

2. Jo Broadmore  17 

3. Helen Beaurepaire 16 

Golfing Tips   

A Good Posture at the start, the “Address Position” definitely influences your 

backswing. As the backswing is the first part of the swing a Good Posture is 

therefore essential to playing good golf !!!   Quite simply Chin Up – Bottom Out – 

Flex The Knees & “ Lets Go !” 

Look at yourself in the mirror to check the front position, the look of standing “ 

Proud “ & the side view, weight on the heels, arms hanging loosely away from the 

body without stretching, relaxed.   Work on having a GOOD POSTURE its very 

IMPORTANT !!! 

Good Luck & Happy Golfing.   Your Personal Pro John G   

  

WARM WELCOME to 

OUR NEWEST 

MEMBERS 

DEC 

Warren Wright 

Eric Stojkovich   

Brian Gubb    

Peter Grey  

NOV 

Nancy Morgan    

Tyron Kopa        

Leo Lornie          

Rachelle Quin     

Manu Rakena       

 



NEWSLETTER – 9th December 2020 3 

R ules Corner  

- Garry Johnson   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Waitara New World Wednesday Club 2nd December 

2020 

Well one out of the bag finally and so it was showing with the sweat dripping 

off Rob Fraser’s forehead or maybe that was because he was competing 

against myself.  Putting was the play of the day and that went to half right/half left Jungle Jim Newlove with 

26 putts.                               

Division one Robert chrome ball Middleton on 41 points from Russell Bernisconi on 38 points. Told you 

those chrome balls knew where the hole was Rob. Division two was Rodney Madden and CliffOxenham on 

41 points. Rodney obviously finding his newly cut fairways suiting his eye. 

No twos from the 32 players but a rerun of Saturday’s Eliminator Ham raffle was well received by Cliff Oxy 

taking home a nice ham. 

10 raffle winners saw a good spread of prizes to plenty of happy punters. 

Hope to see many of you tomorrow to clean up storm debris.             J.R.  
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F UNNIES                                                                                     Upcoming Tournaments                                                                        

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NOW ON THE 20TH 

DECEMBER 
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Manukorihi Golf Club Newsletter Editor:   Sue Nobbs                 

Mob: 021 190 1205      Email: susie.nobbs@gmail.com   
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